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On 19 September 2014, the Conference of Chairpersons of the Decision-Taking
Councils (the Gremienvorsitzendenkonferenz - GVK) of the Land media authorities
(Landesmedienanstalten) and the Private Broadcasting and Telemedia Association
(Verband Privater Rundfunk und Telemedien e.V - VPRT) announced that,
following joint discussions, they had agreed on a set of guidelines on the clear
labelling of own-produced scripted reality formats. The purpose of these
guidelines is to give viewers a standard level of transparency and information
across all broadcasters and formats.

Broadcasters are required to select the appropriate wording and location for the
relevant format. To this end, the voluntary code of conduct contains examples of
how to word specific labels, such as “This case/story/plot is (completely) fictitious”
or “Based on a real/actual story/event”.

The code of conduct also contains rules on the location and legibility of labels,
designed to ensure that they are suitably recognisable. These include provisions
on the place and timing of the insert as well as recommendations concerning the
size, type and colour of the lettering.

The standardised labelling described in the guidelines should be used with
immediate effect by all newly produced programmes. The guidelines also state
that they should be reviewed on 20 September 2015.
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